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Save These Dates!
2010

October 1: Harvest Dinner and Auction
November 6: Memorial Mass

2011
March 4: 1st Fish Fry

April 14: Hall of Fame Night of Honor
May 20: Honors Assembly

June 11-12: All School Reunion Weekend

HolyName Catholic Elementary School admits students of any race, color, national or ethnic origins to all 
the rights, privileges, programs, and activities generally accorded or made available to students at this school. 
We do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national or ethnic origin in the administration of our 
educational policies, admissions policies, scholarship and loan programs, or athletic and other 
school-administered programs.

THE RAMBLER is published three times a year by the Holy Name Alumni and Development Offi ce. The 
publication is always available on our website at www.holynameomaha.org.

For more information please contact:

Holy Name Alumni and Development Fr. Frank Baumert, Pastor
3014 N. 45 St., Omaha, NE 68104  frankbaumert@holynameomaha.org
402-451-6622 or 1-888-999-4655  Colleen Peterson, Director of Development
Fax: 402-457-6901  colleenpeterson@holynameomaha.org
Email: holynamealumni@holynameomaha.org Karen Hankins, Data & Events Administrator
Website: www.holynameomaha.org  karenhankins@holynameomaha.org
 Megan Moslander, Events & Marketing Coordinator
  meganmoslander@holynameomaha.org
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Mission Statement
The mission of Holy Name Catholic Elementary School

is to educate children of diverse backgrounds to be academically prepared,
compassionate toward others and rooted in the Catholic Christian community.

2009-2010 All School Picture
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I hope your summer is 
going great. I am happy to 
tell you that Holy Name 
School continues to serve 
the children and families of 
North Omaha.  Because of 
your continued generosity 
and the generosity of the 
larger Omaha community 
the work at Holy Name 
continues. We strive to 
use each dollar and each 
volunteer hour to do the work 

of the Lord.  It is the least we can do in return for all 
He has done for us. We are diligently working to put 
the fi nishing touches on a plan to support our needs 
for the coming years.

Another bit of good news about the St. Richard 
facilities. Holy Name Housing will be taking over 
the property!  This is exciting news.  We have 
been working so hard to fi nd the right use for this 
property.  HNH will be working over the next year 
to put together a plan that will be the best fi t for 
the neighborhood.  For the last year we have been 
fi nding homes for the things that were left after the 
closing.  I hope many of you will be able to visit the 
church of St. Charles Borromeo near Gretna.  They 
did a great job of incorporating the pews, tabernacle, 
Stations of the Cross and stained-glass windows 
from the St. Richard Church.  Other things went to 
Assumption Parish, St. Anne Church in Dixon, NE 
and even as far as St. Ignatius Parish in Brunswick, 
NE.  School supplies and equipment have gone to 
Blessed Sacrament, Sacred Heart and Holy Name.  
Tuition assistance funds have been given to these 
schools and Roncalli High School.  A great deal of 
work has gone into spreading the blessings of St. 
Richard Parish and School to other area parishes and 
schools.

It was great to see so many of you at the All School 

Reunion weekend at the beginning of June. We are so 
blessed by so many alumni and friends who continue 
to return to our campus to see our work in progress 
and spend time reminiscing with classmates about 
the days of yore. Don’t be a stranger, we welcome 
you home at any time throughout the year!

God bless you and thank you for helping to keep this 
good work going. 

Fr. Frank

From the Pastor

A Grand & Glorious Concert
to support

Holy Name School!

Featuring Musical World Travelers from Ireland 

Cliff McKenna, Liam McKervey 
& Paddy Finney!                         

Friday, August 27 
CASTLE BARRETT

4330 Leavenworth 
Doors open at 6:30 p.m. 

Concert at 7:30 p.m.

Food and beverages available for purchase 
Donation: $10.00

Our three musical, mystical, magical friends return!  
Join new & old friends for their 12th visit since 1988! 
Three of Ireland’s native musicians -- Cliff McKenna, Paddy Finney and Liam 

McKervey return to the Omaha area for two weeks of song, revelry and renewing old 
friendships.  Hosted by local musicians and friends who originally hosted them in 1988 

the band members come to Omaha once again. They have also performed in Dallas, New 
York, Scotland, England, France and Spain, among other places. 

BONUS HIGHLIGHT:
Cliff McKenna releases his brand new CD!
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Holy Name Harvest 2010: Bigger Than Our Boundaries
Get your gift list ready and your 
dancing shoes on! You can buy 
all of those Christmas gifts at the 
annual Harvest benefi t dinner and 
auction. Each year over 200 great 
items are displayed for the Silent 
Auction. You could be the winning 
bidder and take home a very 
special gift for yourself or someone on your list. 

We are pleased to announce our chair couple Dr. Joe H65 and Shirley Evans. They 
have been a part of our Harvest team for a couple of years and are leading the way 
for a successful event in 2010. This year another great couple has stepped up to take 
on the reins for the Harvest 2011 event. We thank and welcome Carol Gutchewsky 
H78 and her husband Les Valentine as the 2010 co-chair couple. 

Each year we take a moment to recognize a person or couple who has fi nancially 
supported Holy Name over many years. There are so many people that give so 
generously and we want to take the time to thank them. The 2010 Rambler Reach 
Out Award will be presented to Andy and Jenny Jensen H73 Bradley.

Service is a well known word and action within the Holy Name Community. Each 
year it takes over 150 volunteers to make this event a success. For many, many years 
Dr. Rich G58 and Judy Fitzgerald have opened their home, provided a beautiful and 
relaxing atmosphere and Irish music in support of this event. The purpose of the 
party is to raise funds to increase the profi ts of the event. Thank you Rich and Judy!

Time to get your dancing shoes on…the latest addition 
to the Harvest event is an appearance by the “Chevron’s”. That’s right, 
immediately following the live auction join us as we welcome Greg Fox G63, 
Denny O’Malley G63, Phil Petersen H67, Al Morris, Lloyd Brinkman and sound 
man Mark Donnelson! We hope to see you Friday, October 1, 2010 as this event 
will be one of the best! If you would like to donate an item for the silent auction, or, 
if you have a vacation home you would share as a trip for the live auction please 
contact the development offi ce at 402-451-6622 or 888-999-4655 or by email at 
holynamealumni@holynameomaha.org. 

Carol H78 Gutchewsky & 
Les Valentine

Dr. Joe H65 & Shirley Evans

Andy & Jenny Jensen
H73 Bradley

Rich G58 and Judy Fitzgerald
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Alumni Reunion Weekend 2010
It was a beautiful 
weekend in Omaha 
as many of our High 
School alumni met 
to converse and 
reminisce at Clancy’s 
on Saturday, June 
12th.  It is always 
a pleasure for the 

development staff to see, meet and talk with many 
of our generous supporters. A few of the milestone 
reunions were held that weekend and more are 
coming up later this summer.

On Sunday, June 13th we 
gathered as a community 
to celebrate the All School 
Reunion Mass. The Class 
of 1985 stepped up and 
took part in the Mass as 
readers and the Kozol clan 
(Dave, Katie, Carolyn and 
Theresa Jo), parishioners 
and graduates of Holy 
Name brought up the gifts. 
A reception was held in the 
cafeteria and the school 
building and archive room 
were open to tour. We were 

once again graced with the presence of our oldest 
living alumna, Marie Becker H30 O’Donnell.

Thanks so much for your continued support of the 
mission of Holy Name and we look forward to seeing 
many of you next year! 

A Tribute to Sr. M. Adolorata 
Watson, OSM

June 2, 1915 - June 4, 2010
Sister served us so generously 
for many years at Holy Name. 
Here is an excerpt from her 
eulogy, As we bury Sister, she 
joins these women of God, as 
one who in her lifetime was a 
woman of promise and hope 
and who lived and shared 
the Good News. She touched 
so many lives through her 
teaching and writing. 
Margaret Christine Watson 
was born on June 2, 1915. She 
was the fourth of six children 
born to Frederick G. Watson 
and Evangeline Shapter 

Watson in Madison, NJ. In her writings, Sister speaks 
very lovingly of her family, and that love was marred 
only by their deaths, some at a relatively young 
age. Margaret attended elementary and high school 
in Madison, and then went on to the College of St. 
Elizabeth. After college and in the aftermath of the 
Great Depression, Margaret found employment in 
a number of businesses from Standard Statistics 
Company in New York to operating the key punch 
machine for computer cards. She fi nally landed a 
wonderful position as secretary to the Headmaster of 
a boys’ Prep School in Lakewood, NJ. As much as 
she liked this work Margaret felt God was calling her 
to something else. In response to this call, Margaret 
entered the Servants of Mary in August of 1941 and 
was eventually given the name Sr. Mary Adolorata.
Sister began teaching in 1943 at Holy Name in 
Omaha, NE. Through 1975 she taught in Colorado, 
Iowa, Michigan and again at Holy Name. Her career 
also included being assigned as principal at both Holy 
Name and Marian High School.
Please enjoy this poem written by Sister one New 
Year’s Day as she sat looking out the window at our 
cemetery, in part it reads:

“In the distance I see the cemetery where lie
mortal remains of our Sisters,

Servants of Mary…
…Some I had known in life,
others lived before my time,

all came toward me,
incredibly free…

young, full of hope, of promise,
God’s women all

who lived and shared the Good News
to a world willing to hear.”

Mary Kay & Rolland H45 Sutton

Marie Becker H30 O’Donnell 
with daughter Margie 
O’Donnell H56 O’Hanlon

More Reunions this Summer:
See page 11
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Up-to-Date News
Rhaniece Choice G06 placed 4th out of 15 in the 2010 
Cotillion and won Ms. Congeniality. She raised $5,100 
and sold 140 tickets to attend the event. (500 attended) 
Rhaniece was awarded the Susan Buffett Scholarship that 
will pay for fi ve years of college, summer school, and 
books at a school in Nebraska. She also was awarded the 
McCabe Memorial Teaching Scholarship at Mercy for 
$1,000.

Gordon Flynn H43 and his wife Elaine are enjoying 
retirement in Avon Park, Florida.

Jerry and Margaret Gouger Langan H53 celebrated 
their 50th wedding anniversary at the Caldwell, Idaho, 
Train Depot on April 24, 2010. Celebrating with them 
were JoAnne Gouger H52, Julie Gouger Tefft H55, 
Fr. John Gouger C.Ss.R. H57, Michael Gouger H59 and 
Mary Eileen Gouger. Fr. John blessed the couple at a 
Mass later that day.

Charlie Murphy H47 and wife Joan are retired and living 
on a hobby farm in Wisconsin. They are doing volunteer 
work with St. Vincent dePaul and senior organizations. 

Fr. Henry Novak C.Ss.R. G42 recently celebrated 
his Diamond Jubilee 60 Year Ordination Anniversary. 
Congratulations, Father!

Julie Bea Pierson H61 is back on the stage at the 
Elkhorn-Valley Theatre. She just fi nished “Beauty and 
the Beast,” “Paint Your Wagon,” and “Scrooge the 
Musical.” Prior to that, she performed in “Dick, Too.” 
Along with her husband, Dick, she is enjoying two darling 
grandchildren, Nora (2) and Luke (1) Wolff.

Alfred Pogge H45 retired in May 1997 after 31 years as 
a faculty member of the Biology Department of Quincy 
University, a small Franciscan college in Quincy, Illinois. 
In May 2000, he was promoted to Professor Emeritus 
of Biological Sciences at the university. His wife Ann, 
originally from Lincoln and an elementary teacher retired 
from Quincy Public Schools, spent ten years supervising 
elementary student teachers for Quincy University. 
They have resided in Quincy for 43 years and have four 
daughters scattered from the east to west coast.

Bernie and Julie Schaefer Post HF90 had a second set of 

twins! Born February 2, 2010, Tatum and Noah join big 
brother Tanner (5) and three-year old twins Jackson and 
Lucas. Sounds like a busy household!

Shannon Chapoy Reinhard H86 married Olaf in 2007. 
They reside in Holland and have a 16-month-old daughter, 
Isabella. Her most recent job was as Marketing and 
Communications Director-Europe for Archer Daniels 
Midland. She now volunteers at the International School 
of the Hague to help children integrate into the English 
school system.

 Jack and Shirley Schaefer, parents of Randy H79, Ron 
G78 & Julie Schaefer HF90 Post celebrated their 50th 
wedding anniversary June 4, 2010. What a milestone!

Millard North’s Sara McClinton 
Commits to NU

Sara McClinton, daughter of Charlie and Ruth Evans 
H85 O’Callaghan, has accepted a scholarship to play 
volleyball for Nebraska. The 6-foot-2 junior plans to 
major in biology and pre-med. Sara was among the 
Class A leaders last season, averaging 3.7 kills per game. 
Currently, she is playing for the River City Juniors 17-
and-under club that will compete at nationals next June. 
Her brother Jacob is already attending NU. Sara’s mom, 
Ruth, played volleyball for the University of Nebraska at 
Omaha and was a three-time Division II All-American!

New Director of the MAGIS 
Catholic Teacher Corps Program

Caroline Pogge, daughter of Tom H66 and Anne Pogge, 
is the new director of the MAGIS program at Creighton 
University. Carrie has her Masters of Art in teaching from 
the College of Notre Dame completed through Operation 
TEACH, a program similar to the MAGIS program. Her 
teaching endorsements are in English to Speakers of 
Other Languages (TESOL) K–6 and Spanish 7–12. Her 
Bachelor of Arts degree is from Creighton, with a major 
in Spanish and a co-major in Justice and Peace Studies. 
Carrie was an assistant student life director for the 
Encuentro Dominicano program through Creighton, was a 
teacher at Archbishop Spalding High School in Maryland, 
and currently serves as the campus minister 
at St. Peter Claver Cristo Rey Catholic High School 
in Omaha.
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UNO ATHLETICS 

HALL OF FAME INCLUDES 
HOLY NAMERS!

Anyone attending an athletic event at the University 
of Nebraska-Omaha will notice the rows and rows of 
pictures of UNO athletes and coaches that grace the 
upper areas of the rotunda forming the entrance to the 
university’s fi eld house. Included in the Hall are fi gures 
such as “Rocket Roger Sayers,” brother of all-time 
NFL great, Gale Sayers, and one of the few sprinters 
to ever beat Bob Hayes, the Olympian and world’s 
fastest human in his era, and “Marlin the Magician 
Briscoe,” the NFL all-pro wide receiver and fi rst black 
athlete to ever start as quarterback in NFL history. 
Among these athletes recognized for their achievements 
and contributions to UNO sports are two individuals 
with direct ties to Holy Name School: Bob Gates H44 
and Ruth Evans H85 O’Callaghan. A third UNO Hall 
member, Cindy Rudloff Lebeda, also has ties to Holy 
Name as the daughter of HN great Howard Rudloff 
H50. Cindy is married to former Holy Name teacher 
and coach, Jim Lebeda. 
Bob Gates was inducted into the UNO Hall in 2003 
for his contributions to the Mavericks baseball team. 
He directed the Maverick program from 1976 to 1999 
as head coach and won 476 games, including two 
conference and regional championships. Coach Gates 
also was inducted into the Nebraska High School 
Hall of Fame for his coaching success at Holy Name, 
which included six state championships in football, 
basketball, and baseball. At Holy Name, Bob was an 
All-State basketball player and led his team to the state 
tournament in his senior year. (Interestingly, en route 
to the district championship, HN had to defeat a ranked 
Schuyler team, whose star player was none other than 
long-time rival Cathedral coach, Roger Higgins!) 
Bob attended the University of Nebraska in Lincoln, 
but his career was interrupted by the war and he 
fi nished college in 1950. He lettered on the Cornhusker 
basketball team of 1949-50, which tied for the Big 
Seven championship. Returning to HN as an assistant 
coach, Bob was part of the staff during the Holy 
Name 39-game undefeated football streak that set a 
state record. With the untimely death of legendary 
HN Coach “Box” Engelbretson in 1954, Bob took 
over the HN reigns in all three major sports. His fi rst 
football and basketball teams in 1955 were undefeated. 
Championships were added in basketball in 1957 and 
1958 and in baseball (all-class) in 1952 and 1953. Bob 
left HN in 1961 to pursue a college coaching career at 
UNL as an assistant in basketball and baseball. In 1966, 

Bob took over the coaching 
and athletic director duties at 
fl edgling Pershing College in 
Beatrice, where he directed both 
the basketball and the baseball 
programs. When the college 
closed, Bob returned to UNL 
and eventually migrated to 
UNO, where he assisted, then 
inherited, the UNO baseball 
program where he remained for 
23 years until his retirement. (He 
was followed by Bob Herold, a 
member of the combined 1960s 
Holy Name/Cathedral summer 
Legion teams). 
These days Bob can be found 
playing golf on the UNO faculty 
and staff league at Elmwood 
Park and at DJs Dugout Sports 
Bar on 114th St every Wednesday at 11:00 a.m., where 
a number of alumni, former Rambler athletes, and 
friends of Holy Name congregate!
Ruth Evans H85 was inducted into the UNO Athletic 
Hall of Fame in 1997 for her accomplishments as a 
three-time NCAA All-American on the volleyball 
court. She had “honorable mention” status for All-
State in basketball, but blossomed into a dominating 
volleyball outside hitter in college. Ruth played for 
the Mavericks volleyball program from 1985 through 
1989, during which time she led the Mavs to a144–30 
record. Her UNO teams won three North Central 
Conference championships and fi nished third in NCAA 
Division II three consecutive times. Ruth was the 
1988 UNO Female Athlete of the Year and was also 
on the NCC conference’s all-academic team. Her most 
memorable match was a four-hour marathon victory 
over the powerful University of Nebraska volleyball 
team, which later that year won the NCAA National 
Championship with a nearly unblemished record with a 
single loss—to the UNO Mavericks.
Ruth majored in Recreation Therapy at UNO and 
worked for Immanuel Hospital prior to starting her own 
child care business. These days she can be found with 
her husband, Charlie O’Callaghan H81, a State Trooper 
in their home near Blair. Ruth’s daughter, Sara, is a 
6'2" junior hitter for Millard North and has accepted 
a scholarship offer to play for Nebraska after being 
recruited by several Division I volleyball programs. 
Unlike her mother, Sara’s talent is being recognized in 
high school, as she was recently named to the Class A 
All-State team.
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From the Principal
Mixed emotions fi lled the last days 
of the 2009-2010 school year at Holy 
Name.  Relief, joy, excitement and still 
a little fear all showed on the faces of 
staff, faculty, and our families.  We 
are all so grateful for the outpouring 
of support received from our Omaha 
community.  Letters acknowledging our 
value and heralding the many successes 
of our students…past and present 
bolstered our spirits and gave hope in 
the midst of uncertainty.

While the biggest storm has past for 
now we still have much to think about and adaptations to be 
made.  But, one thing I can assure you; the faculty and staff of 
this school will return in the fall ready to continue to provide 
an excellent education to our students as we have for over 
ninety years.

We have much to celebrate…One hundred percent of our 
twenty-one 2006 eighth grade class graduated from high 
school in May!  One was the valedictorian of her class, many 
earned college scholarships and high scores on ACT and SAT 
tests.  Their high schools certainly deserve some credit for 
these accomplishments but these students received the basic 
foundations of their education right here at Holy Name.  We 
share in the pride of their accomplishments and wish them 
many more success stories as they enter the next phases of 
their education.

The 2010 eighth grade graduates earned academic and/or 
leadership scholarships to Roncalli, Prep, Mercy and Marian.  
Seventeen of these twenty-one graduates are planning to 
attend a Catholic High School!  The traditions of excellence 
continue at Holy Name.  
I ask that you keep our school children in your prayers this 
summer.  We want everyone to return safely to begin a new 
school year in August.

May God send his blessings upon all of you………

S C H O O L  N E W S
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Janet Lenihan Sauter began teaching 
at Holy Name Elementary school 
in the fall of 1974.  Her fi rst years 
were spent in the 5th and 6th grade 
classrooms.  Later Janet moved to 
teaching 3rd grade and remains in 
that position today.
In her own words as a young teacher 
Janet set high goals for herself……
My hope and goal is that everyone 
of my students will receive not only 

a quality education, but also a sense of belonging that will 
give them the self respect and self esteem needed to become 
a productive member of society today... as a Catholic School 
educator I strive to instill the importance of faith and a 
relationship with Jesus in each of my students.”
After 35 years, Janet remains a master teacher who brings 
the love and desire for learning into her classroom everyday. 
An obvious mutual respect and rapport between teacher and 
student is fostered through her constant care and concern for 
each child’s ability to learn. Janet challenges her students to 
reach their highest potential and constantly motivates with 
prompts, encouragement and support to see that this potential 
is reached.  Students say “Mrs. Sauter is hard!”  Janet 
gratefully accepts this compliment!
Janet has been a constant at Holy Name through many 
transitions of programming and administrators.  Yet, there is 
a constant theme that is expressed:
 •“Your classroom is inviting, cheerful, and speaks of  
 the importance of learning.”
 • “Janet encourages and supports children in their   
 efforts to learn because she cares that they learn.”  
 • “She fosters a secure environment that allows   
 for interaction, questioning and successful learning  

 experiences.”  
 • “She has survived the demographic changes   
 manifested vividly in her classroom because for   
 Janet, her job has one important focus….to   
 teach children.” 
Forming partnerships with the parents of her students is 
important to Janet and parents recognize the extra effort she 
makes for each of her students.
 • “Mrs. Sauter was always willing to work with us   
 to make school an effective learning environment   
 for our sons.  She would go out of her way   
 to individualize lessons so that the boys    
 could achieve along with their classmates.”
 • “We consider ourselves blessed that our children   
 had Mrs. Sauter as their third grade teacher.”
A former student writes:  “She was my 5th grade teacher, and 
to this day, when I see her around the school or parish I am 
appreciative of her positive infl uence on me at that young 
age.  I feel she has a gift of discerning the latent potential in 
her students and the focus to look past existing defi ciencies 
and assist the student to blossom into what God intended.
During her tenure at Holy Name Janet has been recognized 
by CH.A.D.D. (Children and Adults with Attention Defi cit 
Disorders) for her dedication to helping children adjust 
to classroom expectations and be successful.  In 2000 she 
earned recognition as the “Metro Archdiocesan Elementary 
Teacher of the Year” by the Archdiocese of Omaha School 
Board.  In 2006 she was recognized as a “Distinguished 
Graduate” from St. Pius/St. Leo School Elementary School
Holy Name School has been blessed with many strong and 
excellent educators; Janet Sauter is one of them.  She is to be 
thanked and congratulated for her 35 years of service to this 
school and parish community.
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Holy Name Holds All Day Health Fair
Holy Name Catholic 
Elementary School 
held an all-day 
health fair for 
students, families, 
and the Holy Name 
community. During 
the morning, 
students traveled to 
the different booths 
learning about seat 
belt safety, healthy 
eating, exercise 
(including yoga), 

safety in all areas of their life and some techniques for 
stress management. Students from Roncalli High School, 
Creighton University School of Nursing, and Creighton 
University School of Pharmacy and Health Professions 
guided Holy Name student groups through the booths. 
The Creighton University nursing students greeted visitors 
and facilitated a health education booth using the non-
profi t National Safety Council-Greater Omaha Chapter’s 
interactive game, the “Safety Wheel.”
In the afternoon, Holy Name students listened to 
presentations from the Omaha Police Department. 
McGruff talked with younger students and the older 
students learned about Internet safety. After school, 
families and community members were invited to visit 
the booths and share a healthy dinner. The evening booths 
included dental health, hand massages and information on 
free health services. More than 100 visitors came from 15 
different zip codes. The day was funded with grants from 
the James C. Semerad Foundation and Blue Cross/Blue 
Shield. 

Creighton University Nursing students 
Amber Sholes & Jessica Lammers.
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Spring Showcase

Holy Name School held its annual Spring Showcase on 
April 27. The theme for the evening was “Unity and 
Equality—an Inspirational Review.” Participating in 
the showcase were 5th through 8th grade students with 
special numbers by the Holy Name Mass Choir, Holy 
Name Show Choir, and Miss Talia Horne (8th grade). 
Mrs. Judi Torneten, music instructor, coordinated the 
show and did a wonderful job choosing pieces that 
mirrored the theme of unity and equality. Thanks to 
two generous grants from the Zucker Fund, through the 
Nebraska Arts Council, and Target, Inc., the students 
had the opportunity to work with accomplished 
choreographers. Assisting the 8th grade was Sondra 
Clifton McSwain, a graduate of San Francisco State 
University. She has studied and taught dance for more 
than thirty years in the United States, Nigeria, New 

Zealand, 
Jamaica, and 
Switzerland. 
Assisting the 
7th grade 
was Brad 
Watkins, 
a graduate 
of the 
University of 

Illinois-Champaign-Urbana. He has worked at the Lyric 
Opera of Chicago, Cincinnati Opera, Opera Columbus, 
and Pittsburgh Opera. The evening provided the audience 
with spectacular performances of song and dance and 
highlighted the pride of every student in their artistic 
accomplishments.

Terry Hughes G59 Celebrates 
Arbor Day With Holy Name School

On Friday April 30th 
Mr. Terry Hughes 
G59 brought a special 
gift to Holy Name to 
celebrate Arbor Day. 
A beautiful white bud 
tree was planted in 
the front lawn of the 
church. A few years ago 
one of the largest and 
oldest trees in this same 

location had to be removed. The students enhanced the 
dedication by reciting poems about being good stewards 
of our earth and said a special prayer. Mr. Hughes has 
a big heart for Holy Name and an even bigger heart for 
our students! After the planting, blessing and dedication 
Terry brought Arbor Day cake for the entire student body! 
Thanks Mr. Hughes!

May Crowning at Holy Name
The Tradition Continues...

May is Mary’s month and for over 
seventy years the students of Holy 
Name School have held a May 
Crowning ceremony to honor our 
Blessed Mother. This tradition 
continues today. On Tuesday, May 
3rd, the students gathered around the 
Virgin while Jordan Kuiper crowned 
her with fl owers. Following the 
ceremony our preschoolers planted 
summer fl owers in front of the statue. 
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WOWT Tour
The Junior High members 
of Student Council had a 
real treat on a fi eld trip to 
Channel 6 News! In addition 
to a behind the scenes tour, 
they were treated to a pizza 

lunch with WOWT Evening Anchor Mr. John Knicely 
and WOWT Chief Meteorologist Mr. Jim Flowers. This 
exciting fi eld trip was one of the many Harvest Auction 
items available last fall. This is the 4th year Mr. Knicely 
and Channel 6 donated this unique opportunity. The tour 
and pizza lunch purchased by Randy Mousel generously 
donated it to Holy Name School. The students had a 
great time and are extremely grateful to Mr. Mousel for 
purchasing and donating the auction item.

Holy Name Students Honored 
for Academic Achievements

Three Holy Name 
Students earned 
academic honors 
in local and state 
competitions this 
quarter. Nick 
Hilton, 4th grader, 
won the school 
Geography Bee 
and passed the 
test to be eligible 
to compete in the 
State Geography 

Bee. Holy Name 7th grader, Kalil Johnson, after winning 
the school Spelling Bee, went on to place 1st in the 
Archdiocesan Spelling Bee. Victoria Koala, 8th grade, 
entered the Letters About Literature writing contest and 
was chosen as the Nebraska winner in the 7–8th grade 
category. Victoria will be honored at a luncheon with 
the governor and her essay is entered in the national 
competition. Well done! 

Papio-Missouri NRD Funds 
Vegetable Garden

Holy Name 
preschool 
and 5th 
graders 
have a new 
project 
thanks to a 
grant from 
Papio-
Missouri 
NRD. 

During the month of May, the preschool students planted 
the new garden. During the last days of school, they 
anxiously awaited the sprouts of their seeds. The Holy 
Name Day Care students will assist the 5th grade with 
watering and weeding the plants during the summer 
months. When school begins in August, plans are to 
harvest the crops and share the vegetables with students 
and their families. What a great hands-on experience for 
the students, and what a great way to encourage healthy 
eating!

Rotary 
Honor 

Awards
Holy Name School 
is proud to honor 
two members 
of the 8th grade 
class who 
received Rotary 
Honor Awards. 
These awards 
are given to 8th 
grade students 

from throughout the Metro area. These students show 
exemplary standards in Leadership, Academics and 
Service. Recognition is given at a luncheon sponsored by 
the Downtown Rotary Club and attended by the students, 
their parents and their teachers.

Nick Hilton, 4th grade 
Kalil Johnson, 7th grade 
Victoria Koala, 8th grade 

Cole Davis G2010 with his mother, 
Nicole Chambers. and 

Jordan Kuiper G2010 with her 
mother, Kathryn Wilson G92
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S C H O O L  N E W S

Holy Name Welcomes 
Special Visitors

Holy Name was host to two 
special visitors, Chicago Cubs 
owner Pete Ricketts and Chicago 
Cubs General Manager Jim 
Hendry. At an assembly, Mr. 
Hendry spoke to the students 
about the importance of 
education and listening to parents 
and teachers. He told students 
that if they want to succeed 
in life, the beginning of that 
success was a good education. 
Mr. Hendry was generous with 
his time and answered several 
questions from the students. He 
shared his love for baseball in 

general and the Chicago Cubs specifi cally. The students 
enjoyed the visit and a few lucky ones received an 
autograph. Mr. Hendry was in town to speak at a luncheon 
for the Children’s Scholarship Fund. 

Student Council Trip
Holy Name Student 
Council wrapped up 
the year with a well 
deserved fi eld trip 
to the Old Market. 
After a delicious 
lunch at Zio’s 
Pizza the students 
headed to Gene 
Leahy Mall where 
they enjoyed the 
slides. The council 
is responsible for 
many of the special 
activities at Holy 
Name. The group 
planned a Diversity 
Day celebration to 

assist all the students in accepting everyone regardless 
of race, religion, or any other differences. They plan 
many other activities including running a student store, 

organizing an All School Picnic to celebrate Earth Day, 
wrapping presents for younger students at Christmas 
and surprising students with afternoon movie days in 
recognition of their hard work in the classroom. We 
salute these leaders and wish them well in all their future 
leadership endeavors. 

Celebrity Readers visit Holy 

Name School
The month of March is a very special time at Holy Name 
School. Every Friday many guest readers come and visit 
the classrooms. Each class from pre-Kindergarten through 
8th grade welcomes these celebrities. The readers share 
their love of reading, their faith and their professional 
goals with the children. 

These visitors come from all walks of life. They include 
priests and nuns, radio and TV personalities, people in 
education, others from the business world, some are 
politicians and many more. Holy Name students are very 
fortunate to have the opportunity to meet these successful 
people who are living their dreams. The chance to ask 
questions and learn how each of these visitors achieved 
success and happiness is invaluable.  The school is 
grateful for the time and talents shared by each and every 
one of the guest readers.

Jim Hendry addresses 
questions from 

Holy Name Students.

Clockwise from top left: Archbishop George Lucas, 
Police Chief Alex Hayes, Reverend John Schlegel 

President Creighton University and Mayor Jim Suttle

Clockwise from top left: Keeley 
King, Mariah Houston, Kalil 
Johnson, Jordan Gulley, Melody 
Herek, Advisor, Mr. Luke Ostrander, 
Angela Peterson, Jordan Kuiper, 
Maya Pirie and D.J. Gulley. Not 
pictured: Advisor, Ms. Tanya Davis.
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D E V E L O P M E N T  N E W S
From the Director of Development

You bring joy to our community and most especially our students! So often throughout these past 
six months I have had heartwarming conversations with so many of you in regard to the future 
of Holy Name School. As I write this letter today I can assure you that our future is bright. With 
the great support and prayers of each of you we have weathered the winter storm that seemed to 
try to suffocate our energy. The real “weather” gave us over 45 inches of snow and the fi nancial 
“weather” did not give us much room to breathe either. Fortunately, at Holy Name we have so 
many reasons to be joyous and grateful, one of which is the consistent support of our mission. You 
are the reason we are able to continue to serve the children and families of Holy Name. When our 
students look to us they are asking us to look at them with eyes of faith. Let’s give them every 
reason to fi nd the answer in us and to know that because Jesus loves us and lives in us, He holds 
the future for all of us. The excellence, compassion and tradition built over the past ninety years 
remains strong as we uphold the same standard of excellence today. Holy Name is a center of 
activity that revolves around our faith and our commitment to serve.

In March we began the process of building a plan to provide a solid foundation for our future. With the help of seven 
corporate leaders we have reviewed almost every aspect of our work in the development offi ce. The wisdom and insight of 
this group is amazing. They have offered their time and talent to support us in making changes that will allow for greater 
assurance of fi nancial viability. Through their kindness and great experience they have asked us to make changes that 
will add so much strength to the ever present support we have through each of you. Change is hard, but always necessary. 
Nothing stays the same in this world and without making changes those things that lie stagnant will eventually fade away. 
Holy Name will not fade away and we have taken on the challenge of making changes to preserve our future for the 
students that we must serve in the twenty fi rst century. The culmination of these efforts is a newly designed development 
plan, some exciting new marketing avenues and a bright future.

The 2010 Annual Appeal timeline has concluded and I would like to send each of you a personal thank you for your 
generosity. As I mentioned above, even with the storms we weathered through this past winter and early spring you have 
supported our students with over $50,000 in donations! Thank You!

Please stop by and visit us anytime, drop us a note or email; we love to hear what is happening in your world! Thanks for 
everything you do for Holy Name and God Bless each of you!   
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More Reunions this summer!
Class of 1960 50th Class Reunion July 30, 31
Those who attended grade school with us, but graduated
elsewhere, please join us! Activities are planned for Friday
night and Saturday afternoon with an evening dinner at
Regency Clubhouse. If you have any questions or would
like to to join us, please contact Mary Kay (Podany)
Johnston, 402-493-3372, johnstongp@cox.net or
Philip Peterson, 402-391-4200, pfppete@uswest.net.

Class of 1970 40th Class Reunion July 30–August 1
Friday: Golf Outing, contact Mike Clarke
Friday: 7:30 Bonfi re at Teresa Albracht Pringle’s in
Fort Calhoun
Saturday: 6:00 Party at Prestige World Class Restaurant,
168th & Pacifi c
Sunday: 10:30 Mass at Holy Name
Please RSVP to let us know if you can come to any of

the events. Saturday night is $30. Make payment to Mike
Clarke, 9828 Seward, Omaha, NE 68114. 402-391-4052
Horacec15@yahoo.com

Class of 1975 35th Class Reunion
Tentative plans: Friday will be a “Meet and Greet” at a
downtown bar or restaurant. Saturday’s event will be held
at Kathy and Jerry Watson’s. Preferred dates are July 17th,
31st, or August 10th.
Classmates, we would appreciate your feedback. Please
send us your e-mail address or give us your phone numbers
to make contact easier.
Please e-mail or call one of the people below.
Kathy Watson / Jer_Wat@msn.com / 350-1922
Jean Adler / bjadler@cox.net / 552-5058
Suzy Gilroy / sgilroy1@cox.net / 708-1911
Ron Drey / huskeron3@aol.com / 557-1292
Bridget Fitzpatrick / ccgrl25@yahoo.com / 980-6063
John Crossley / papaandcindi@cox.net / 451-3216



D E V E L O P M E N T  N E W S
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 Capital Campaign: Phase III 2010-2013
Since 1996 this community has been successful through Capital Campaigns in continuing 
to maintain and renovate many areas of our campus. The completion of the 2006-2009 
campaign followed by the extension year 2009-2010 has been very successful and great work 
has been completed. 

We are honored and humbled by the total amount donated toward our efforts from 2006 
through June of 2010. Phase II and the extension year provided $395,577 in donations toward 
our efforts. Thank You!

The following is a list of the Completed Projects to date:
 Main entrance school front steps, stone architecture and installed railings.
 Updated and installed new electrical wiring throughout the school building
 Installed new fi re alarm system in the school building
 Installed window air conditioners in each classroom
 Installed keyless entry system for all entrances to the school and fi eld house
 School building and Field House: Capped off underground boiler steam pipes; ran new pipes above ground
 Moved main entrance of the Rectory from the east side to the southwest end adding a ramp for accessibility
 Five classrooms renovated: Dropped ceilings, lights, fresh paint and new carpet
 Rerouted the water drainage off of the church, school and fi eld house buildings
 New asphalt and striping for the entire parking area of the campus
 Install diagonal parking with handicap accessibility on the south side of church.
 Replaced the air conditioning system in the church
 Renovated east side of Rectory (In Progress)

We are currently getting ready to kick off the 2010-2013 campaign. Leadership for the campaign is being developed 
as well as the goals for the work to be completed. To date we have identifi ed the following projects for next three 
year campaign. For the school building: tuck pointing $114,000; update all lighting $28,500; replace windows 
$242,000. For the church building: tuck pointing $77,250; update electrical-bid out; landscape south side-bid out. 
For the rectory building: tuck pointing $6,380; update electrical-bid out. Please watch for more information later this 
summer.

Our success over the past 90 plus years is due to the 
great support of many, many people. These people are 
in Omaha, in Nebraska, across the country and indeed 
even around the world. Our success continues because 
of your support. In response to our needs this past year 
so many of you stepped up and once again let us know 
how important our mission is today! THANK YOU! 
We made it! $312,898! 
To everyone who prayed, asked, and gave to our 
“Bigger Than Our Boundaries” campaign – thank you! 
Words cannot express our gratitude for the outpouring 
of support shown to the Holy Name Community. 
Thanks to you we will continue our work of providing 
an excellent education to our students and valuable 
services to families and neighbors in this community. 
Please watch for upcoming information. We 
are working hard to create and act on a plan for 
sustainability for the future. Our work continues and 
with your support we will fulfi ll our mission. Our 

planning encompasses the next two years which are 
crucial and then follows up with a fi ve year work plan 
for sustainability. With your support and prayers we 
will continue our efforts well into the twenty-fi rst 
century.
Thank you! 
How You Did It!
We received a total of 395 donations, from 21 different 
states.
Donations ranged from $1.00 to $50,000! 
Fifty-nine gave less than $50; 124 gave $100.00. 
Forty-two contributed $1,000. 
Seven Catholic Schools raised over $16,000 for the 
Holy Name School. 
Countless numbers prayed for our success! 
Thank you all, and may God bless you for all you do!

Bigger Than Our Boundaries
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HALL OF FAME NIGHT OF HONOR 2010

Another year and another great group of inductees to the Holy Name Hall of Fame! Kudos to Dr. Joe Evans H65, 
Tony Pfl ug H76, Fr. Dick Quinn and Diane Worthing H80 Brich. It was a beautiful night and a record crowd fi lled 
the church cafeteria as we listened to heartwarming stories about days gone by and most importantly why these 
people believe so strongly in the mission of Holy Name today. Nominations for future Hall of Famers can be sent in 
at anytime, but there is always a nomination form included in the November issue of the Rambler. Nominations are 
kept from year to year until a nominee is actually inducted. We are so blessed by the number of people who support 
and more than fulfi ll the criteria for being inducted. If you know someone who exemplifi es these qualities, please 
forward a nomination! The Holy Name Hall of Fame gives tribute to those who are: 1. Living personal lives of faith 
and service. 2. Exemplary teachers, former staff members, alumni, coaches, parents or friends of Holy Name and 
3.Have given direct service to Holy Name and the community for a signifi cant number of years.

HONORS ASSEMBLY 2010
Each year as the end of the school year approaches an Honors Assembly is held to 
award scholarships and tuition assistance to our students. The graduating eighth graders 
are awarded honors, High School Scholarships and high school tuition assistance gifts. 
The incoming 4th through 8th graders are awarded Family Fund Scholarships and 
tuition assistance gifts. There are currently 38 Family Funds held within the education 
endowment. These funds have provided more than $392,000 in tuition assistance for our 
students since 1996. 

Other generous benefactors provide tuition assistance and scholarships. We are very 
grateful to the Holy Name Ladies Confraternity and Men’s Club, The Dillon Foundation, 
The Dr. C.C. and Mabel Criss Foundation, the Class of 1966 John Neumann Scholarship 
fund, Creighton Prep and the Robert 
+ Rosemary Scholarship Fund, Luke 
and Shirley Coniglio and the family 
of Nancy Lee H58 Hamilton. 
During this assembly we welcome 
our eighth graders into the Holy 
Name Alumni Association. 

Welcoming the 2010 eighth graders were Curt Simon H70, Art 
Farha G59, Steve Dwyer G56, Jim O’Brien G61, Bob Meehan 
H65, Mike Clarke H70, Annie Albright HF72 Terry, Donna 
Albright H78 Sweeney, Joe Peleska H81, Kathleen Wingender 
H70 Cullinan, Tina Niemeyer H86 Peleska, Connie Barry H60 
Gudenrath, Joan Sieczkowski H73 Johnston, Paul Sieczkowski 
H68. It is a heartwarming assembly as we watch the tradition of 
excellence passed on to our current students.  Thank you!

Sieczkowski Family 
Fund: Paul Sieczkowski 
H68, Jessica Lee, Joan 
Sieczkowski H73 Johnston

Eighth Grade Honors: Kyle Sweeney, Zach 
Valentine, Ofelia Brachle, Victoria Kolala, Derek 

Lee, Jordan Kuiper and Cole Davis



H O N O R S / M E M O R I A L S
The Honor / Memorial Program is a beautiful way to honor or remember a loved one! 

Listed below are gifts received through Honor / Memorial envelopes from February 11 to June 15, 2010. 
Please forgive us if we missed your name and notify us at 402-451-6622 so we can correct our records. 

Honors

Memorials
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Tony Pfl ug 
Hall of Fame
Eileen Byrne
M. Celeste Sully Feuerbach
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Jeffrey & Sharon Pfl ug
Laurel Rea
Anna Mae Vogltanz
Carl Wirth
Fr. Richard Quinn, CSsR 
Hall of Fame
Joseph Grier
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Tom & Anne Pogge
Laurel Rea 
Jim & Carolyn Smith
Eleanor Wingender
Carl Wirth
Dr. Joe Evans 
Hall of Fame
Thomas Evans
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Laurel Rea
Carl Wirth
Sr. Germaine Burkhard, 
OSM 100th Birthday
Kathy Pfl ug
Peggy Cruver
Holy Name 2010 
Woman of the Year
Lois Gutchewsky
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Sr. Angeline Hakel
Ralph & Charlotte Hakel
Tom & Jane LaHood
50th Anniversary
Jack & Maureen Sullivan
Jackie Mlady 
Get Well Wishes
Darrell & Peg Bermel
Richard & Joan Pitner
50th Anniversary
Luke & Shirley Coniglio

Dick & Marge Ryan
Wedding Anniversary
Eileen Byrne
Jack & Shirley Schaefer
50th Anniversary
Fran Bergevin
Tom & Jane LaHood
John & Lynn Sedlacek
Daniel & Marguerite 
Worthing
Daniel & Marguerite 
Worthing
50th Anniversary
Mary Adler
Marie Carlson
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Elsie Oviatt

Diane Brich 
Hall of Fame
Maureen Beat
Jerome Brich 
Karen Cullinan
Valerie & David Frye
Hazel Hyland
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Laurel Rea 
Glen & Alice Sabye
Gina Wagner
Carl Wirth
Daniel & Marguerite 
Worthing

Sr. Mary Marcella 
Sitzman
Larry Timmons

Jo Marie Anderson 
Kathy Pfl ug

Robert Arfmann
Ellie Wingender

Mary Kay Begley
Ellie Wingender

Diane Brich
Paul & Patsy Carlson
Peg Fitzgerald Gallagher

David & Carol Reznicek
Jack & Maureen Sullivan

Jacqueline Burns
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
Art & Judy Mullin

Frank, Rita & Helen 
Ann Butalla
Barth Butalla

Mike Chaney
Luke & Shirley Coniglio

Tom Daley
Daniel & Marguerite 
     Worthing

John M. Grace
Kathy Pfl ug

Marjorie Grandfi eld
John Grandfi eld

Judge Grant
St. Anthony Foundation

Mike Haller
Luke & Shirley Coniglio

James A. Herbert
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Alice McGowan
Kathy Pfl ug

Mary Hoban
Robert & Sandy Bianchi

Kathryn Hoggatt
Thomas & Kim
     McLaughlin Jr.

Ken & Dolores Hopkins
Tom & Jan Hopkins

Reed & Lucille Howdle
Ernest & Carol Pfannenstiel

Janet Jorgensen
LPL Financial

Fr. Daniel Keller
Rita Sobetski

John Kelly, Jr.
Art & Judy Mullin

John ‘Jack’ Kirschbaum
Marie Carlson
Lois Gutchewsky
John & Jackie Mlady
Kathy Pfl ug

Laurel Rea
Joan M. Krager

Richard & Kathleen Conry
Humble Jumble Volunteers
Frank & Dorothy Insolera
John & Betty Krager
Denise Vervelde
Dr. Samuel & Mary Buda 
Clayton Byam-Lawyer
Leonard & Doris Engler
Dr. K.A. & Jo Harmon
D.D.D & W.T. Holthaus
Harold P. Kreski 
Albert & Anne Pettis
Dr. & Mrs. Maurice Quinlan
Donald & Rosalie 
Stormberg,D.D.S.

Mary Kuckta
Timothy & Elizabeth      
     Padmore

Thomas Livingston
Kathy Pfl ug

Pat Markey
Martin & Jane Beerman
Darrell & Peg Bermel
Nancy & Joseph Berounsky
Wanda Chandler
Clare Davlin
Dan & Rita Dolan
Shirley Drey
Kathleen Dougherty
Mary Elizabeth Dougherty
Sandra D. Erickson
Laurence Hardoon
     Janet Fine
Mary S. Gleason
Jeffrey & Christine Guinane
James & Melinda     
     Hightower
Bryan & Kim Hill
Steven & Julia Houser
Teresa M. Houser
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Jeff Knudsen Restorations
Geraldine & Charles Koch



H O N O R S / M E M O R I A L S
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Everett Markey
DeLoris McGee
Mike & Carol McGlade
Sheryl Orok
Elsie Oviatt
Janet & Curtis Richards
Janet R. Rummel
Theresa Shepard
Catherine M Simmelink
James J. Tarnick
Nadine Tierney
Tom & Susan Tierney
Deanna Armstrong  
Thaddeus Woods

Bob Matt
Kathy Pfl ug

Eleanor McCown
Kathy Pfl ug

Josephine McFadden
Russell & Shirley Maxwell
Kathy Pfl ug
Marks Clare &          
     Richards, L.L.C.

Thomas Moore
Andy & Jenny Bradley
Alice McGowan

Neal Mosser
Joe & Mary Jo Andresen

Joy Mullen
Darrell & Peg Bermel
James & Nora Carlson
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum

Pat O’Connor
Mary Jo & Todd Blum
Marjorie A. Bouldon
Teresa Burks
Clare Davlin
Richard & Marguerite 
     Delaney
Tony & Mary Frank
Ralph & Charlotte Hakel
Michael & Marcia Kennelly
Patricia C. Kennelly
Daniel Jr. & Marguerite 
     Kennelly
Virginia C. Little
Sharron A. Noll
John R. O’Connor 

S. O’Connor
Michael & Mary Pat Peters
Jerry & Nancy Ryan
Matthew & Jennifer Warren
Frank J. Zitnik

Jane O’Leary
Rita Sobetski

Vernon Olson
Rita Sobetski

Jess Plewa
Chester R. Plewa

Anne Pope
James & Nora Carlson
Theresa Shepard
Kathy Clifford
Teresa Pope
Mary Jorgensen
Maureen Beat
Shirley & Donald Maas

James Prusha
Kathy Pfl ug

Richard Reardon
Jack & Beverly Bourne

Nora Marie Sanders
Sandra & Edward Forbush

Helen Sarratt
Thomas & Kim   
     McLaughlin, Jr.

Clara Schlotfeld
Daniel & Marguerite 
     Worthing

Mary Burkhiser Searl
Ernest & Carol Pfannenstiel
Kathy Pfl ug 

Patrick L. ‘Pat’ Sheridan
Art & Judy Mullin

Harvey Shoberg
Jack & Beverly Bourne
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Kathy Pfl ug

Carl & Alyce Smith, Sr.
Dale & Mary Smith
Winston R. & Marianne 
     Smith
Carl & Sugar Smith, Jr.

Gary F. Smith
James J. & Carolyn Smith

Ed Sobetski
Paul & Ruth Ploof

Louis Sobetski
Kathy Pfl ug

Hazel Spengler
Judy Lang

Elizabeth Stanosheck
Lee & Ann Galles
Bob & Mary Beth Furno

Joe Stodolka
Art & Judy Mullin

Jean Sutton
Kathy Pfl ug

Ed & Dorothy Toohey
Jerry & Virginia Toohey

Maxine Triba
Kathy Pfl ug

Regina Troshynski
Marie Carlson
Laurel Rea

Joyce Turner
Daniel & Marguerite 
     Worthing

Wayne “Wags” Wagner
Marie Carlson
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
John Gutchewsky
Lois Gutchewsky
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Alice McGowan
John & Jackie Mlady
Kathy Pfl ug
Ray & Barbara Rutten
Daniel & Marguerite 
     Worthing

Donna Walsh
Florence Walsh

Mildred Walsh
Eileen Byrne
Art & Judy Mullin

Patricia Watson
Kathy Pfl ug

Sr. M. Adolorata Watson, 
     OSM
Art & Judy Mullin

Mary Welsh
Daniel & Marguerite 
     Worthing

Blanche Wenninghoff
Richard McGowan

Delphine Whalen
Darrell & Peg Bermel
Teresa Burks
Marie Carlson
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
John & Jackie Mlady
Kathy Pfl ug
Ray & Barbara Rutten
Mary Lou Burns
Richard & Mary Ann 
     Dunning
Donald & Marianne Nicola
Donald &  Rosalie 
     Stormberg,D.D.S.

Carl A. Wirth Sr.
Daniel & Marguerite 
     Worthing

Rita (O’Donnell) Wurtz
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum

Margaret Zahm
Family of Margaret Zahm

Hearts 
Rejoicing! We 

wait in hope for 
the Lord; He 

is our help and 
our shield. In 

Him our hearts 
rejoice, for we 

trust in His 
holy name. May 
Your unfailing 
love rest upon 

us, O Lord, 
even as we put 

our hope in 
you.

Psalm 33:20-22



Please pray for peace and healing for:

Mike Adler H70, brother of Joe H67, John H68, Mary 
Finks H69,  Bill H74, Susie Mathies H75, Jim H82 
and Peggy Dougherty H86

Jerry Bender, H71, brother of Dennis H60, Tom H62, 
Sharonann H64, Patrick HF65, Peggy H67, Mary 
H69 and FredH71

Joanne Clark Dreith H55
Patrick H50 and Evelyn Early
Mark Germany, husband of Kathy Klein Germany H80
James Grimm HF45, brother of Betty Grimm Jershin H43
Gene Gordon, husband of Rita Wolff Gordon H65
Patricia Henry H54
Mike Keegan H59
Mike Larson H77, brother of Mary Kay H71, 

Mark H72, Margaret H76
Yvonne Engel Liddell H59
Clair Matza, mother of Tom G64, Jim H70, Eileen Matza 

Elles H71 and Jeff G73
Diane McGee Ingalise H71
Joe McGovern G42, brother of Catherine 

McGillicuddy H35, Sr. Patrice H38, Rita Hiber HF41 
and Pat HF43

John Moylan H64, brother of Thomas H53, Maureen 
H55, Kathleen H59

James “Art” Mullin H54
Howard Rudloff H50
Jerry Schumacher H54
Mary Burkhiser Searl H59
Betty Simon, mother of Ray HF66, Todd H69 and Curt 

H71
Ted Smith H54, brother of Paul H55 and Dennis H60
Richard and Carolyn Maher Sudyka H58
Jack Giblin husband of Barb Gregg H54 Giblin
Tom LaHood H55, husband of Jane, father of Greg H79, 

Theresa H80, Steve H81, Marita H83, Anne H85, 
Marcia H87, Paula HF90, Carol HF92, and Sarah 
G93. Tom wishes to thank all of you for your prayers, 
cards and concern during my recent health bout, which 
we won! Thanks to you!

Please keep the family members of these 
deceased in your thoughts and prayers:

†Johanna Koeppen Anderson H64 sister of William 
Koeppen H55, Richard Koeppen H60, Nancy Archer 
H68

†Betty Pogge Birdsley H47
†Jacqueline Burns wife of Robert Burns H52, mother of 

Bob, Tim, Mike, Jim, Susan McGrath
†Gerald Grant H76
†James Herbert father of Jim Herbert G62, Mary Humann 

H68, Tom Herbert G67, Nancy Galloway H71, Kathy 
Becker H72, John Herbert H74, Patti Donney GF71, 
Don Herbert GF73

†Mary Gutowski Hruska H64 mother of Christine Militti 
Gutowski, sister of Joe Militti H47, †Carmelita Militti 
Hamlin H55, Angela Militti Kramer H44

†John “Bone” Hamilton son of †Nancy Lee H58 Hamilton
†Joan Krager H44 sister of Dr. John Krager G44
†Joseph McDermott husband of Ada McDermott
†Thomas Moore husband of Patricia Dolan Moore H45, 

father of Thomas, John, Mary Anne Holm
†Richard Pogge H51
†Anne Pope mother of  Kathy Clifford G63, Teresa Pope 

H70, Mary Jorgensen G71, Maureen Beat G76,
†Harvey Shoberg father of John Shoberg G68, Tom 

Shoberg G71, Theresa Korth G74
†Mary Burkhiser Searl H59 wife of James Searl H58, sister 

of †Conde Burkhiser H60, Joe Burkhiser G59, Regina 
Pace H64, Helen Pattrin H66

†Maxine Triba mother of †Dr. Anne Triba H67, Michael 
H65, Dr. Thomas G66, Patricia Jordan HF72

†Wayne Wagner father of Dr. Gina Wagner H80, Terri 
Tessmer H81, Scott G82,  Debbie Humpal H83

†Delphine Whalen mother of Lodine Christiansen HF63

P R AY E R S / R E M E M B R A N C E S
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Thou hast made us
for Thyself,

and our hearts are
restless until they

rest in Thee.
St. Augustine



G I F T S  T H A T 
C O N T I N U E  T O  G I V E

United Way Can Fund Holy Name Daycare!
Although Holy Name is not a United Way agency, our daycare center is a tax-exempt 501(c)3 

non-profi t organization that is eligible 
to be named as a benefi ciary of employee designations. 

Holy Name sincerely thanks alumni and friends who currently designate their 
United Way gifts to Holy Name Daycare! 

For more information, call the 
Holy Name Development Offi ce at 

402-451-6622 or 888-999-4655. 

Include Holy Name in Your Estate Plan and Become a Member 
of the Holy Name Perpetual Help Society!

If you have included Holy Name in your will, trust, or life insurance, you are eligible for membership in the 
Holy Name Perpetual Help Society. The society consists of more than 50 members and recognizes 

the valuable contributions of parishioners, alumni, and friends who include Holy Name in their estates.

[   ] Yes! I have included Holy Name in my estate plan and wish to become a member of the Holy Name
 Perpetual Help Society.

[   ] Please send me more information about including Holy Name in my will, trust, or life insurance.

Name: _______________________________________    Graduation Year:  _________   

Address:  ______________________________________________________________   

City: _________________________________    State: ______    Zip:  _____________

Telephone: ____________________    Email: _________________________________
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We Want to Hear from You!
Keep us updated. Complete this form and mail to: Holy Name Alumni and Development Offi ce
3014 N. 45th St., Omaha, NE 68104
Fax: 402-457-6901
Email: holynamealumni@holynameomaha.org
Call us with any questions: 402-451-6622 or toll free 888-999-4655

Name __________________________    Spouse Name  ______________________________________

Maiden Name _________________________    HS Grad Year _________    GS Grad Year  _________

Address  ___________________________________________________________________________   

City ___________________________________________    State _______    Zip  _________________

Home Phone _____________________    Email  ___________________________________________

Employer  __________________________________________________________________________

Job Title ______________________________________    Work Phone  _________________________

What are you up to? __________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

Current Resident


